From: Jane Faulkner Sent: 05 June 2019 14:37

To: Andy Rogers

Cc:

Subject: The Sail Inn / lymington

Dear Andy

Further to my 30 April 2019 letter of objection re the application for extended opening hours of The Sail Inn, unfortunately I will be away at the time of the hearing and therefore will not be able to attend therefore I wish my comments to be considered in my absence please.

My objection still stands, particularly with regard to the prospect of regenerated antisocial behaviour at unsocial hours as severely experienced when The Fusion was in existence.

On several occasions I was in fear when fighting broke out literally on my front door step. My windows have been broken, I've cleared away broken glass and vomit, I've dialled 999 many times, I've gone out after hearing young women screaming thinking sexual assault was taking place only to be told to F off by a couple having sex in the car park facing me, I even went and begged the previous landlords to put notices up and monitor people leaving requesting they move on and go home instead of gathering on the streets causing bloody havoc at gone midnight. I've contacted your offices requesting assistance and suffered sleepless nights most weekends while The Fusion was open

Yes, I'm aware I moved fairly close to a PUBLIC HOUSE, however there's major differences between that and effectively a NIGHTCLUB. That aside, I am entitled to expect to feel safe in my own home and not be subjected to property damage and public nuisance.

It's all very well the new owners stating they will sound proof the building, put door management in place and CCTV... the main issue isn't what goes on inside the premises it's what happens when the people vacate the property.

I sincerely hope that the application is turned down and that the NFDC will not be responsible for imposing an anti-social blight on our residential neighbourhood.

Jane Faulkner